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 Oxfordshire County Council 
Environment & Economy 
Speedwell House 
Speedwell Street 
Oxford  OX1 1NE 
 
Tel: 01865 815700 
Fax: 01865 815085 
 
Steve Howell 
Head of Transport 
 
 

   Direct line: 01865 815531 

Please ask for: Matt Bromley  matthew.bromley@oxfordshire.gov.uk 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 

 
PROPOSED BUS STOP CLEARWAY – WEIRS LANE (EASTBOUND). 
 

The County Council proposes introducing a bus stop clearway at the eastbound Weirs Lane 
bus stop. This measure has been requested by local residents, and is supported by local 
Councillors and the bus operator. The purpose of this letter is to seek your views on the 
proposal. 
 
The attached drawing shows: 
 
a) The location of the bus stop (marked by a red circle). 
b) A bus stop clearway signed to be enforced 24 hours a day. This will replace the existing 

advisory marking outside 17 Weirs Lane. The existing markings outside 13 Weirs Lane 
will be retained. 

 
We want to seek your views prior to proceeding further with the project. If you wish to 
comment on the proposal please write to me at the above address before Friday 15 
January 2010.  
 
Please note that any comments received as part of this consultation will not be the only 
factor influencing the final decision. Technical and safety considerations along with the 
County Council’s approved transport policies will also affect the final decision made. 

 
Yours Sincerely 

 
Matt Bromley Development Assistant,  
Public Transport Development 


